
Consultation responses – Preventing Public Nuisance 

 

1. The board should adopt a common sense approach when it comes to noise complaints from 

residents living directly in the city center, the board must consider Agent of Change and if 

the residents have recently moved in. 

There can be too much focus on individual venues for creating noise when by design a 

nightclub is going to play music as sufficient volume. 

2. N/A 

3. Night buses for 18+ venues on union street. There are not enough taxis available now. 

Introduce Uber or similar. 

Give kids things to do and safe places to release their passions. Graffiti on the shelters on the 

promenade etc. for example 

4. Licensed premises more responsible and have their staff pass information on to the door 

security. 

5. No issues with the content 

6. Premises avoiding supplying power drinkers causing disruption.  

7. Nobody is allowed into the club facilities without a member being present. We adhere to the 

licensing rules regarding outside noise when any functions are taking place. Anyone causing 

a disturbance would be asked to leave. Any refusal and the police would be contacted.  

8. Under the section "What the Board will do", the bullet point number 1 should include the 

word residential 

ie Consider the proximity of proposed licensed premises to residential and other noise 
sensitive premises. 


